

Information Rights Unit WG.75 King Charles Street London SW1A 2AH

Email: information.rights@fcdo.gov.uk

www.gov.uk/fcdo

Mr W Wetherell

request-790879-6a756f51@whatdotheyknow.com

11 November 2021

Dear Mr Wetherell,

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 - REQUEST REF: FOI2021/23730

Thank you for your email of *date of request* asking for information under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) 2000. You asked:

Under the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, I am writing to request the latest versions of any Pan American Health Organization / World Health Organization Hospital Safety Index evaluation reports held by FCDO for the following health care facilities:

- 1. Heath care facilities that are part of the Smart Health Care Facilities in the Caribbean project funded by FCDO.
- 2. Health care facilities in Bermuda and British Overseas Territories in the Caribbean.
- 3. Health care facilities in Commonwealth countries in the Caribbean, Central America and South America.

Given the potentially sensitive nature of some of this information, I ask you to redact any exempt information instead of refusing disclosure. This would be in accordance with guidance on best practice from the Information Commissioner's Office.

I am writing to advise you that following a search of our paper and electronic records, I have established that the information you requested is not held by this Department.

The Hospital Safety Index reports are held by the Pan American Health Organization however some information on the assessments funded by FCDO is available in the following link https://devtracker.fcdo.gov.uk/projects/GB-1-203272/documents.

If you would like a review of our decision, please write to Information Rights Unit, Foreign, Commonwealth & Development Office, Room WG.75, King Charles Street, London, SW1A 2AH. Email: information.rights@fcdo.gov.uk Please note you have 40 working days to do so from the date of this letter.

If you are not content with the outcome of the above, you may then apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a review of our response. Generally, the Information Commissioner will only carry out a review once you have exhausted the internal FCDO

OFFICIAL

complaints procedure. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF, or online at: https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint/

You can find responses to other FOI requests on the FCDO's website.

Yours sincerely,

Information Rights Unit

For information about how the FCDO handles personal information please see our Personal Information Charter